
Hextable Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Hextable Parish Council held on 20th April 2015, commencing at 7.30pm at The Parish Office, College Road, Hextable.


PRESENT

In the Chair

Councillor D Kitchener
Councillors
D Morris, C Bower, K Varnham & D Russell  
In Attendance
11 Members of the public




Parish Clerk

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllr E Leaver & Kent County Councillor Robert Brookbank
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
MINUTES

Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 9 February 2015 be 
15/0633
received, agreed and signed 
Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Varnham.
Motion Carried.  

Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on 4 March 2015 
15/0634
be received, agreed and signed 
Proposed by Cllr Bower. Seconded by Cllr Morris.
Motion Carried.  

Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Facilities Committee Meeting held on 18 March 2015 
15/0635
be received, agreed and signed 
Proposed by Cllr Morris. Seconded by Cllr Russell.
Motion Carried.  
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ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIR
On 10th March, I represented Hextable Parish Council at The Lord Lieutenant's Civic service of thanksgiving for public service in Kent.  This year the service was held at Rochester Cathedral and was attended by representatives of all the local authorities in Kent, together with other public organisations in the county.    

Tonight is the last meeting of the Council, after a four year term, which also marks 7 years of the Parish Council since it was formed in 2008.   Hextable Parish Council has had a busy four years, and we end the term having completed a number of projects, and further establishing our financial position.  We have built good relationships with other authorities, particularly Kent County, Sevenoaks and Swanley Town Council.  

I would like to thank our Clerk, our two groundsmen for their hard work, and thank all the councillors for giving their time voluntarily to represent the residents of Hextable.  Cllr David Russell is retiring after 7 years as a member of the council, so I would particularly like to thank him for all his valuable help and assistance - particularly with all the IT issues such as the website.  After the election, and there will be a number of new members starting I the new term, so I wish the new council every success.  

At the end of tonight's meeting, I would like to invite you all to join us all in some light refreshments to mark the end of the term, so we can all reflect on the last four years.

Update from Kent County Councillor. 
Cllr Brookbank was unable to attend this meeting so no update was given
Update from Sevenoaks District Councillors. –from Cllr Morris 

There was nothing to report due to being in the purdah period before an election

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES 

Audit & Finance Committee

Since the last council meeting there has not been another audit meeting, as the next one is not due until the new council term in May.  

The current budget position is generally in line with the forecasted position for the end of the year. The strategic plan will also be reviewed by the next council ahead of the next audit and finance committee meeting to enable the council to start to plan for the next budget year commencing 2016.

The asset register has now been updated to include all the tools and equipment the council owns - including an assessment of item replacement costs.  

The council reserves are in line with the expected position; exceeding the levels for a local 

authority of our size (as recommended by the audit commission).  This is despite the unforeseen 
costs of the replacement roof for the heritage centre late last year.
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Open Spaces Committee

Repairs to the railings and gates around the Village Green are now completed. The painting of the railings and gates is nearly finished. 

The flowerbeds which were removed from the Village Green have now been flattened and grass seed has been sown. The trip hazards along the footpath have now been dealt with by the parish groundsmen.
The village is generally looking very good.
Facilities Committee

The Heritage Centre coating is being dealt with under the guarantee and work should commence very soon now that the weather has improved.

A grant has been received for a new patio door/window in the Village Hall. The taps which weren’t working properly in the Village Hall toilets have been fixed.
Personnel Committee

Nothing to report.
Communications Committee

The Election results will be posted on the website and noticeboards as soon as they are received.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Harry Chapman, Herbert Road presented the council with the Freeman of the Village Honours Board on behalf of the Residents Association. 
MEMBER QUESTION TIME

None
Correspondence –Noted

· Letter received from SDC regarding the newly adopted Allocations and Development Management Plan and Local Plan Policies

· E-mail received from KALC regarding the NALC policy consultation brief on Local Government Ombudsmen consultation

· Letter received from Rural Age Concern Darent Valley requesting donation from the Parish Council – grant form has been sent out to them

Planning Applications 

SE/15/00488/HOUSE. 18 Plantation Road. Erection of a two storey side extension   

No Comment
SE/15/00045/HOUSE. 7 Nuffield Road. Two storey side extension.

Object
SE/15/00622/HOUSE. 3 Maude Road. Erection of a single storey side extension.











No Comment
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SE/15/00798/HOUSE. Yew Crag, Herongate Road. Erection of a two storey front extension. Alterations of roof and front elevation fenestration.



No Comment
    Noted:

SE/14/03891/LDCEX. The Annexe, 22 Herbert Road. Use of an approved annexe as a self- contained dwelling contrary to condition No 4 of planning approval SE/98/02592


          

     






      

Granted

SE/15/00129/HOUSE. 13 Herbert Road. Conversion of existing integral garage into additional habitable space with alterations to the front elevation of the dwelling     

Granted

SE/15/00266/DETAIL. St Peters Church. Details pursuant to condition 13 (storage container removal) of SE/11/03083/FUL (APP/G2215/A/12/2186205)



Granted

SE/15/00488/HOUSE. 18 Plantation Road. Erection of a two storey side extension
Refused
Progress and Information – All Noted

1 The Village Hall was booked out for an entire weekend for scouting activities, when the Clerk requested details of the main contact for the day 2 days before the booking she was advised the hall was not required.
2 AN issue has occurred with one of the locks on the Village Hall – this has now been rectified but a new barrel had to be fitted which results in new keys needing to be supplied to users
3 There are still some issues with the lights in the Village Hall which the contractor is trying to resolve.
4 The Parish Office will be closed from 25th May to 29th May (inclusive) as the Clerk will be on annual leave.
Schedule of Accounts for payment –

 It be noted that:

a. The schedule of accounts paid is £9,276.34 for 2014/15 Accts and 

£16,124.37 for 2015/16 Accts
b. The available balance at the Santander Bank as at 9th April 2015 is £7,434.436
c. The balances at the Nat West 

i) In the reserve account as at 31st March 2015: £62,752.00
ii) In the current account as at 31st March 2015: £1,000.00

Resolved 
that Steve Manzi be formally removed from list of signatories at Santander bank 
15/0636
Proposed by Cllr Kitchener. Seconded by Cllr Russell.
Motion Carried.  

The meeting closed at 8.08pm

Chairman                                              
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